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BINTULU PORT AUTHORITY 

 

 

 
 

 

 PORT NOTICE 
 

BINTULU PORT NOTICE  

No. 2 of 2020 

Date:  7th January 2020 

 

To: Shipping Community 

 

Applicable to :  This notice is brought to the attention of and not limited to 

ship manager/owner, agent, master and officer, crew of 

ships, terminal operator and port operator. 
 

 

ADOPTION OF AMENDMENT 39-18 INTERNATIONAL MARITIME DANGEROUS 

GOODS CODE (IMDG CODE) IN BINTULU PORT 
 

 

1. Amendments of the International Maritime Dangerous Goods Code 

(IMDG Code) is made every two years by the International Maritime 

Organisation (IMO). 

  

2. When the amendments are made to the IMDG Code, it involves 

among others the following: 

 

i. Additional new list of dangerous goods; 

 

ii. Deletion of the existing list of dangerous goods; and 

 

iii. Changes of information including characteristics of dangerous 

goods and others  

 

3. This is to inform the shipping community that Bintulu Port Authority has 

adopted the IMDG Code Amendment 39-18 and the new list as per 

Appendix 1 and this will supersede the First Schedule of By-laws 2 of Bintulu 

Port Authority By-laws 1983.  

 

4. Description of the List Of BPA Group is described in Appendix 2.  
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5. A briefing session on the IMDG Amendment 39-2018 will be held to all 

port users as follows: 

 

 Time : 0900 am 

 Date : 17th January 2020 

 Venue : Auditorium Bintulu Port Authority, 

Level 1, Menara Kidurong,12 Mile, Jalan Tg Kidurong, 

97007 Bintulu, Sarawak 

 

6. Should you have further enquiries please contact Mdm. Zuraidah Md. 

Rais, BPA HSE & DG Manager at 086-232852 or 019-8228799 or email, 

zuraidah@bpa.gov.my.  

 

The above notice is enforceable on 1st December 2019.  

 

 

Above notice is enforced with immediate effect until further notice. 

 

JONATHAN NOLAN ANAK NOHAN 

Marine Officer 

 

For General Manager 

Bintulu Port Authority 

mailto:zuraidah@bpa.gov.my

